

DELTA DATA

COUNCIL

Township of Bastard and South Burgess

Minutes of July 4, 1978, meeting held in Clerk's Office, Delta. - motions were read and

carried for the following accounts to be paid:

Gen. Accounts- \$15,407.70 Road Accounts- \$9595.54 - that Council authorize a ‡ of a mill (\$950.) for the Homemaker Services for North Leeds. - that Council engage the services of the fence-viewers to investigate the line fence on Stuart Chant's property. Fence-viewers to be Eldred Hanna, Earl Lake & Ronald Chant, the date of the investigation to be July 15/78 at 10.00 A.M.

- that Council does not object to a right-of-way across the Road Allowance between Lots 24 & 25, Conc. 10, for Wallace &

Irene Calvin.

- that the Council has determined to construct a Municipal Building, according to Section 336 (1) of the Municipal Act. The Council requests the OMB to issue an order under Section 63 & 64 of the Board, to dispense with the vote of the electors, as our Council has chosen the publication of a notice.

- that leave be given to introduce a by-law "To Authorize the construction of a Municipal Building at an estimated cost of \$163,000.00 under Section 336 (1) of the Municipal Act. This by-law was given first & second readings.

- that Council adjourn to meet July 17, 1978, at 1.00 P.M.

Minutes of July 17, 1978, meeting, held in Clerk's Office, Delta. - motions were read and carried for payment of General Accounts in the amount of \$4243.56.

- that Council do not object to Severence No. B-139-78 and B-461-78, providing a clause is written in that no habitable dwellings are erected on these properties, and right-of-ways be provided for the existing residents, and no changes be made.

PHILIPSVILLE WOMEN'S INSTITUTE

The Philipsville Women's Institute met in their Hall on July 13th this month.

The motto of the meeting was "Pioneers had a tranquilizer called work, "prepared by Mrs. Leorene Hayes.

Plans for the Delta Fair exhibit were completed.

Some of the women reported on making sandwhiches and drinks which were sent in to the men who were fighting the fire.

A delicious lunch was served by the conveners.Mrs. Jansen had the marked tea cup, and Miss Thelma Stevens won the contest. The Royal Anthem closed the meeting.

There will not be an August meeting unless something comes up, in which case everyone will be notified. The September meeting will be an open meeting and we hope to have a speaker from the V.O.N..

A vote of thanks was extended to Marjorie McCann and Leorene Hayes for the meeting.

Leorene Hayes

DON'T FORGET: THE 1978 DELTA FAIR July 31, Aug. 1 + 2, 78

- that Council approve the application for Tile Drainage Loan for R. Bongers in the amount of \$1500.00. - that Council acknowledge the correspondence from Millard Goodsell, and appreciate sending Council any information regarding the used fire engine. - that Council purchase the 1250 cu.yds. of 3/8" stone chips on Highway #42 stockpile at a price of 75¢ a cu.yd. Will advise M.T.C. the date they commence removal. - that Council do not object to the 1000 Island C-Ber's Club in holding a Beer Tent on the Delta Fair Board Grounds on Sept. 2, 1978. - that Council endorse the resolution of the Twp. of Rochester, regarding Bridge Study, and supplementary subsidy for to repair bridges which are required to be repaired. - that Council declare Monday, August 7, 1978, a Civic Holiday. - that Council authorize Lee Ostrom to contact a contractor to look after the dump when it is necessary. - that Council advise A.J. Graham Engineering we agree with the revised site plan as presented on July 5, 1978. - that Council authorize the Road Superintendent to advertise for tenders for HL3 Asphalt approximately one mile (road leading from County Rd. 8 to Harlem). - that Council do now adjourn to meet again August 8, 1978, at 1.00 P.M. or at the call of the Reeve.

> FRED LAKE, REEVE SHIRLEY BRYDEN, A.M.C.T.

BAKE SALE

SPONSORED BY

ST. COLUMBANUS CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE (Elgin & Philipsville)



SATURDAY, AUGUST 12th. at 10 a.m.

at E.J. KENNEY'S STORE, MAIN ST., ELGIN

GRADUATION

According to tradition, Graduation Ceremonies were held on one of the warmest evenings of the year at Beverley Elementary School, Delta. Mrs. Dolores Wing, Trustee, brought greetings from the Board of Education. Guest speaker, Mr. E.C. "Ted" Whiteland, spoke to the graduates about "YOU", Youth, Opportunity and Understanding.

Grade Eight certificates were presented to: Ken Aylesworth, Irene Blankenborg, Bart Breedyk, David Brooker, Sherri Crisp, Dan Daye, Carolyn Dopson, Cindy Ernst, Bill Evans, Cheryl Gardiner, Stephen George, Clint Gray, Shari Creenhorn, John Halladay, Mark Halladay, Rosemary Henderson, Scott Henderson, Holly-Jean Livingston, hockelle McCarren, Traci Mortimer, Walter Myers, Robert Raison, Tom Sawyer, David Storey, Christine Vonhone, Laurie Weir, Tim Westfall and Danielle Willows. Citizenship Awards, for service to the school, were received by

Sherri Crisp, Cindy Ernst, Shari Greenhorn, Robert Raison, Christine Vonhone and Danielle Willows. Improvement Awards, for selfimprovement in academic performance were presented to Stephen George, John Halladay, Holly-Jean Livingston,

and Walter Myers.

Academic Awards, for highest standing in an individual subject were presented to Bill Evans, Art, Sharon Leeson, English, David Storey, French, Christine Vonhone, Geography, Tom Sawyer, History, Clint Gray, Mathematics, and Rochelle McCarren, Science.

For maintaining an over-all average of 80% or higher throughout the year, General Proficiency Awards were presented to Clint Gray, Shari Greenhorn, Mark Halladay, Sharon Leeson, Rochelle McCarren, Tom Sawyer, Christine Vonhone, and Laurie Weir. Rosemary Henderson and Traci Mortimer tied for the Girls' Sports Award. John Halladay received the Boys' Award for Sports.

After presentation of the Awards, Mr. Leeson presented Mr. Vern Kennedy with a gift on behalf of the Staff and students. Mr. Kennedy is leaving Beverley Elementary School to take up a teaching position at Sweets

Corners School.

Walter Myers, the congenial host of the Grade Eights' production of the "Bong Show", turned the table and presented Mr. Leeson with a miniature motorcycle and a motorcycle trust fund, set up by the Graduates. Mr. Leeson also received an ink portrait of himself, drawn by Ken Aylesworth.

Rev. Grant Richardson, Delta United Church, gave the Dedication. Mary Richardson, who graduated from Beverley Elementary last year, was the piano accompanist for the Graduation.